डॉ. (श्रीमती) पंकज मित्तल (पूर्व कुलपति क्षेपीएस महिला विश्वविद्यालय, हरियाणा) महासचिव

Dr. (Mrs.) Pankaj Mittal (Former Vice Chancellor, BPS Women University, Haryana) Secretary General







भारतीय विश्वविद्यालय संघ Association of Indian Universities

Mr. Ruha

Ref: AIU/SGO/2023 8th December, 2023

To

The Vice Chancellors/Directors
All AIU Member Universities/Institutes

Subject: To Encourage Participation of Socially/Politically Active Youth in the 13th Annual National Conclave of Bharatiya Chhatra Sansad (Indian Students' Parliament), and to Provide the Hyperlink of www.bharatiyachhatrasansad.org on the Homepage of Websites of University and Their Affiliated Colleges.

Dear Vice Chancellor/Director,

A three-day Annual National Conclave of 13th Bharatiya Chhatra Sansad (Indian Students' Parliament), will be held from 10th to 12th January 2024 at the MIT World Peace University, Pune.

Since 2011, the Bharatiya Chhatra Sansad platform has been hosting its yearly national gathering. The primary objective is to emphasize the role of young people in shaping policies and improving the quality of governance. This event promotes independent thinking and encourages engagement in social and democratic endeavors. Ultimately, it aims to engage and educate the youth of our nation about the significance of citizenship and their active involvement in democratic processes.

This is organized with the active support of Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports, Government of India, Ministry of Higher & Technical Education, Maharashtra, AIU, AICTE and also gets support/ participation from international agencies like the UN, UNESCO, SAARC, Inter Parliamentary Union, and the Commonwealth. In view of the importance of the cause and effectiveness of the academic discourse, we request you to encourage the students of your university and of their affiliated institutions to participate in the Indian Students' Parliament.

The students can do online registration through the website www.bharativachhatrasansad.org and for more information or clarification about the registration process and formalities, the Office of Shri Rahul V Karad, the Convenor of Bharatiya Chhatra Sansad, may be contacted on 8888815421/22/23 or via email info@bharatiyachhatrasansad.org

A sincere response shall be highly appreciated.

With warm regards,

(Pankai Mittal)

AlU House, 16, Comrade Indrajit Gupta Marg (Kotla Marg), New Delhi-110 002

Phone: +91 11 2323 6105 Fax: +91 11 2323 2131 E-mail: sgoffice@aiu.ac.in. pankajugo@grani.com Website: www.au.ac.in

